Workflow Object Number Range Prefix Strategy

Each system must have a unique prefix for customer-developed workflow objects.  To prevent collision with SAP or third-party workflow objects, the prefix must be in the customer namespace, which begins with 9.  This rule did not apply when Andrew first configured its workflow system, so there are still objects that begin with the prefix 157.  Over time, these should be phased out as all new development takes place in the correct namespace.  Prior to any significant application of new software (upgrades, major support packs, third-party bolt-ons), a check should be made to ensure that the 157 prefix is not used by any of the new software.

Though development should only take place in the appropriate development environments and get transported into target systems, it is theoretically possible that a workflow object must be created directly in a target system.  An example would be correcting an emergency production problem using AC2 because AC3 is undergoing a refresh and is unavailable for development.  For this reason, each system needs its own prefix to avoid potential conflict.

The naming scheme for Andrew systems will be:

9xy where

9 is always the first digit to represent the customer namespace

x represents the type of system (R/3, CRM, EBP, etc.)

y is 0 for development, 1 for Q/A, 2 for production, and 3, 4, etc., for other copies

Based on this, the following prefixes have been assigned to Andrew’s existing systems.  Note that the BW numbers have been assigned, but not yet configured since workflow has not been enabled in BW at this time.

System

Prefix

AC3

920

AC2

921

AC1

922

AC4

923

AC7

924

EB3

910

EB2

911

EB1

912

AW3

930 (not yet implemented)

AW2

931 (not yet implemented)

AW1

932 (not yet implemented)

CR3

940

CR2

941 (not yet implemented)

CR1

942 (not yet implemented)

The next system Andrew implements, such as SRM, will be assigned 950, 951 and 952.

These prefixes will be defined in all related systems, so entries will exist in AC1, AC2, etc. for all ACx prefixes.  At this time, entries in disparate systems will not be duplicated, so there will be no EBP entries in ACx, for example.

Note concerning modifying existing objects in the 157 number range

Please note that going forward, any changes to existing objects will appear to SAP to be modifications of standard delivered functionality.  For this reason, a warning such as the following might be displayed to indicate an object is created in another system is being modified:
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It is also possible that the transport created will be a repair rather than a workbench request.  Do not be alarmed if these messages do not appear; SAP may “remember” that this was created when the 157 prefix was designated as an original system specification.  In any case, this is a potentially good opportunity to recreate the old object in the new namespace if time permits.

When copying old objects to new ones, remember to perform where-used lists to determine what related objects may also need to be modified.  Remember to check places such as the business object builder and organizational management.  Where-used lists do not always search all relationships and extreme care must be taken not to delete or change an object that is still being used by or referenced from another component.

